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TAPE 46, SIDE A

002    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:37 a.m.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2034

011  JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  the  bill  and
the proposed amendments to HB 2034 (EXHIBIT A).

023  REP. WOOTEN:  Supports the bill,  although concerned  with the
criterion standards the Department uses to judge applicants.

031   CECIL  MONROE,   ADMINISTRATOR,  DIVISION  OF   FINANCE  AND
CORPORATE SECURITIES, DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE AND FINANCE:  Outlines the
standards and criteria of bank officers vs. credit union officers.

050    REP. WOOTEN:  Asks that there be written standards.

MR. MONROE:  Agrees.

063    MOTION:  Rep. VanLeeuwen moves HB 2034-1 to the full Commerce
Committee.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.  Rep. Naito is excused.

CHAIR REPINE will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2728

077    JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Reviews the history of HB
272 8.

091  REP. VanLEEUWEN: Because  the customer made an  agreement with the
bank, will they get further notice regarding late fees?

MS. McCOMB:  No.



098    REP. WOOTEN:  Is the late fee charge separated on the bank
statement?

CHAIR REPINE: According  to Mr. Brawner,  this depends on  the type of

equipment the bank uses to do their statements.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2728

107  MOTION: REP. RIJKEN moves HB 2728  to the full Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.  Rep. Naito is excused.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2730

123    JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Reviews the history of HB
273 0.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2730

155  MOTION: REP. RIJKEN moves HB 2730  to the full Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing  no  objection,  the  motion  carries.  Rep.  Naito  is

excused.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2537

172  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Reviews the  history of the
bill and proposed amendments to HB 2537 (EXHIBIT B).

190  WEBB TERWILLIGER, DEPUTY DIRECTOR, STATE MARINE BOARD:  Supports HB
253 7 and speaks to the proposed amendments, offering their support.
-Supports the retention of both Idaho and Washington as a matter of good
public policy.

212  LARRY HILL, GUIDES AND PACKERS OF  OREGON: Supports the HB 2537-1
and HB 2537-2 amendments. -Suggests deleting reference to the Snake
River and Idaho.

258  MR.  TERWILLIGER:  Agrees.  This  is  good  public  policy  if
entering reciprocity on the boarder waters.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2537

340    MS. McCOMB:  Outlines the proposed amendments (See EXHIBIT B).

TAPE 47, SIDE A

016    MOTION:  REP. WOOTEN moves the HB 2537-1 and HB 2537-2
amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion carries.  Rep. Naito is excused.



027  MOTION: REP. VanLEEUWEN moves to conceptually  amend Sections 3 and
4 of HB 2537-2 removing references to Idaho and the Snake River.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion carries.  Rep. Naito is excused.

053  MOTION:  REP. VanLEEUWEN  moves the  HB 2537, as  amended, to  the
full Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion carries.  Rep. Naito is excused.

REP. WOOTEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2821

076   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT C) and proposed amendments to the bill
(EXHIBIT D).

107  WEBB TERWILLIGER, STATE MARINE BOARD:   Submits and reviews
testimony in favor of HB 2821 and speaks to the proposed amendments
(EXHIBIT E).

125  CHAIR  REPINE:  Would  a  rubber raft  with  a  motor  fall  under
these guidelines?

MR. TERWILLIGER: Yes. This separates motor boats  from the rest of the

water guiding interests. -Only applies to  guided activities  or those 
carrying passengers for

hire.

157    CHAIR REPINE:  Will revenues be raised to cover the costs of the
decals?

MR. TERWILLIGER:  We have  funding available  to provide  this service

without generating a fiscal impact.

184  GARY GILCHRIST,  GILLY'S FISHING  ADVENTURES: Testifies  in favor 
of HB 2821. -Outlines his business and the various licenses.

280  TIM  MARSHAL,  PRESIDENT,  TILLAMOOK  GUIDES  ASSOCIATION:  Submits
and reviews testimony in favor of HB 2821 (EXHIBIT F).

305  GARY KRUM, PRESIDENT,  OREGON FISHING ADVENTURES:  Testifies in
favor of HB 2821. -Hopes the bill will set  apart those who are  taking
advantage by not

being properly licensed. -Explains the different colored stickers (SEE
EXHIBIT F).

358  CHAIR REPINE: Is it the intention of  the Marine Board to have a
license denoting different classes or criteria of operation?

MR. TERWILLIGER: Yes. We  have been working  with the Tillamook Guides

Association for more than two years.

TAPE 46, SIDE B



001    JOE ROHLEDER, OREGON GUIDES AND PACKERS:  Testifies in favor of
HB 282 1. -Bill is about professionalism, covering the existing guides.

023    LARRY HILL, OREGON GUIDES AND PACKERS:  Testifies in favor of HB
282 1. -This as a consumer protection and safety measure, assuring
coverage for any injury or damage resulting from an accident. -The boat
must comply with Coast Guard regulations.

083    CHAIR REPINE:  Questions the down side of the license.

104  MR.  HILL:  This does  not  raise  standards for  becoming  a 
guide, it encourages people to comply with the standards.

120   MR.  TERWILLIGER:  Outlines  the   different  programs  and 
speaks of navigable waters. This does not impose new or additional
requirements,

it separates the functions.

210    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 9:50 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -  Amendments to HB 2034 - 2 pages B -  Amendments to HB 2537 - 5
pages C -  Preliminary Staff Measure Summary - 2 pages D -  Amendments
to HB 2821-1 - 1 page E -  Testimony on HB 2821 - Terwilliger - 1 page F
-  Testimony on HB 2821 - 5 pages


